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Upcoming events

Date Event

Sunday 4th February U14 Boys Basketball at Qatar International School and
Hamilton

Sunday 4th -12th February Sports week Cross school sports fixtures

Wednesday 7th February Year 9 and 11 Parents / Options Evening

Sunday 11th February Parent workshop: Safer Internet

13th February - 15th February Half -term break

Sunday 18th February U13 Girls Basketball at Qatar International School and ACS

20th February  U12,U13,U14 Boys Badminton at Mesaieed Internaltional School

Tuesday 20th February U12 Girls Basketball at Qatar International and Park House

Tuesday 20th February INJAZ Qatar: STEM and Robotics Workshop

25th February U13 Boys Basketball at Qatar International School and ACS

27th February U12 Boys Basketball at Park House/ Qatar International School

27th February U12,U13,U14 Girls Badminton at Mesaieed Internaltional School

Saturday 2nd March Spring Fair

Sunday 3rd March Attendance Workshop

Sunday 3rd - 7th March Book Week

Thursday 21st April Dealing with exams stress workshop

Dear Parents

Please find below, information pertinent to the
Secondary section of DBS Rawdat Al Hamama.
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Dates for you Diary



Designer of the month

it needs to permeate all layers of your child's education at DBS. Within the classroom, we aim to
develop and recognise many of the facets of character development. One of the ways we recognise
this is through our ‘Star of the week’. Each week teachers nominate a student in their class that they
feel has exhibited one or more of the character traits we aim to develop. The student(s) who receive
the most nominations are awarded our star of the week. 

Although we normally only have one or two students in each year group who are awarded the Star of
the week, many other students are nominated. To celebrate all our students' success, we will share
with you through the newsletter all the nominations. If your child has been nominated or awarded the
Star of the week, please recognise their success with them. 

This week’s Stars of the Week are:

K r e t z s c h m a r ,
R y a n  R u b e n

Star of the Week

As a school and in line with the ‘DBS way” our core purpose is to ensure that every child or young adult,
who comes through our doors, gains as much from the experience of being here as possible. We base
this on our belief that all learners can, need and want to achieve. We will, therefore, provide the highest
standards of teaching and learning together with substantive support for character development. We
want our students to complete their education here as well-rounded individuals. 

Whilst students are at DBS, we aim to develop and instill the following values:

B l u e  H o r s e s :  

Y e l l o w  F a l c o n s :

A l l a m ,  F a w a z

G r e e n  S c o r p i o n s :

M e j í a  S i m o n ,
D a n i e l a

R e d  O r y x e s :  
G n a n a m ,  E m j a y
S i m b u l a s

P u r p l e  C a m e l s :
H o r t a l e z a ,  J a c o b
X a v i e r  S a p i n o s o

For the full list of students who were nominated please use the following link: Star of the Week
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Important Notice for Parent & Guardian Campus Access 

For the continued safety and security of our entire school community, all parents, drivers,
nannies, and guardians who need to enter the campus for child drop-off or pick-up must
visibly wear the red parent lanyard.

Please ensure you have your lanyard displayed. Entry to the campus will not be permitted
without it. If you do not have a lanyard, you can order one from the main reception desk
after being signed in by security. 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in adhering to this policy and ensuring
the safety of our staff and students.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oHqACjB4CZcVun90icPHOnRrqqbgtQ-O/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TSCDCt4hYayctxOk12-Lf-Tx6nm54RxB/view?usp=sharing


Year 7

Our students have successfully analysed the language and structural techniques employed by Shakespeare
in Macbeth. They have also determined why different characters use these techniques and the effect they
have on an Elizabethan audience. 

The students have included these techniques in their successful writing of Point Evidence Explain
paragraphs. They have focused on the power Lady Macbeth has over Macbeth, proving their points with
quotes from the text, and explaining them with themes and context in the play. Despite facing challenges
like reading the original text, the students were able to overcome them. 

They watched the cartoon which has the lines in Shakespearean English at the bottom, to make it
audiovisual. They also followed a hard copy of the script which allowed them to listen to the correct
pronunciation simultaneously. To improve their analysis of the text for language techniques, they studied
the key scenes, analysed the main quotes, and justified their reasoning and their opinions on the writer's
intention.

Year 8

The students have analysed the primary dialogues used by Shakespeare in his play "A Midsummer Night's
Dream." They have shown how these dialogues illustrate the changes in the behaviour and personality of
the characters concerning relationships. The students have written Point Evidence Explain (PEE)
paragraphs effectively, using quotes and points from the text and explaining them in the context of the
play's themes and their impact on the Elizabethan audience.

The students encountered various challenges while analysing the play, such as reading the original text by
watching the cartoon. The cartoon had lines in Shakespearean English at the bottom, which made it audio-
visual, and the students followed a hard copy of the script as well. This strategic approach helped them
listen to the correct pronunciation while also understanding the text.

To enhance their analysis of the language techniques used in the text, the students studied the key scenes,
analysed the main quotes, and justified their opinions on the writer's intent.

Well done years 7 & 8!
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EAL Department
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Physical Education
DBS Rawdat Al-Hamama Secondary students held a cross-country race in Dukhan on January 28th,
Sunday. They performed exceptionally well, securing notable positions. In the U13 girl’s category,
Duyghu Abasova achieved 4th place out of 45 runners. Tamara Mohamed secured the 7th position
out of 42 runners in the U14 girls category, while Margarita Malochka earned the 6th and Fiza Shaik
the 9th spot out of 40 runners in the U16 girls category. The school's representatives in various age
groups included: 

U12 boys & girls: Ryan, Zachary, Mustafa, Aleksej, Anya, Shahad, Alma, Clarissa, and Kenzy. 

U13 boys & girls: Duyghu, Yosser, Mea, Zoi, Abdulghany, Ioannis, Teejay, Joshua, and Arsen. 

U14 boys & girls: Tamara, Cloe, Carlota, Yahya, Aman, and Fawaz. 

U16 boys & girls: Jacob, Mo Ashar, Saif, Fiza, Margarita, Al Maha, Al Jazi, and Thea.

The boys' basketball team of DBS Rawdat Al-Hamama Secondary U16 participated in their debut
tournament and gave an impressive performance that led them to the quarterfinals. However, they
faced a close defeat of 15-11 against Doha College, the strongest team in the competition. The
tournament was hosted by Qatar Academy Doha on Wednesday, the 31st January. 

The school was represented by the following students: Hadi Mahmoud Batayneh, Zeyad El Hassan,
Hammam Gannan, Jacob Xavier, Sultan Mohammed, Devhan John, Mohsen Al-Hajri, Mohammad
Ashar, Mahmoud Tamer, Joshua Joaquin, and Adam Kamel.
 
"Congratulations to our students for their tremendous effort!"

DBS Rawdat Al-Hamama Secondary U16 Basketball Team
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Year 8 Arabic trip: Qatar National Museum
Our Year 8 Arabic students recently visited the Qatar National Museum to learn about the history of
Qatar. During the trip, they compared the landscape, wildlife, and plant life of Qatar in the past to
what it is like now. They also learned about the differences in the ways of life of the people of Qatar
in the past versus the present, as well as the advancements in technology that have taken place
over time. Additionally, they were fascinated by the changes in Qatar's national dress over the years.

The students also watched an informative film about the Battle of Al Wajba, which the Qatari army
won against the Turkish army. They had the opportunity to see the swords and clay pots that were
used during that period.

Students found the trip to be both educational and enjoyable.

Secondary - Sports Day

We are delighted to invite you to our upcoming Sports Days, where you can witness an exhilarating
showcase of athleticism and teamwork. Your presence and encouragement will no doubt add an extra layer
of excitement to this grand event.

Here's the schedule for the Sports Days:

·         Year 8: Sunday, 4th February
·         Year 7: Monday, 5th February
·         Year 9: Tuesday, 6th February
·         Year 10 and 11: Wednesday, 7th February

Each day promises a thrilling display of talent, with events starting at 10:05 AM and ending at 2:00 PM. We
encourage you to come and support your children as they engage in friendly competition, fostering a sense
of teamwork and sportsmanship. Parental involvement is not only encouraged but warmly welcomed. Your
cheers and applause will undoubtedly boost the morale of our budding athletes and contribute to the
overall success of the Sports Days.

Anticipate an extraordinary Sports Day filled with memorable moments and shared joy. We look forward to
your enthusiastic participation as we celebrate the achievements and talents of our students.
 See you there!

Music Department

Secondary Music is proud to announce that we will be hosting an Open Mic event every Thursday during
lunchtime. We aim to provide our talented students with as many opportunities to perform as possible,
which will help strengthen our music culture within the school and motivate upcoming musicians. The
event is also open to all staff who would like to perform.

For further details, contact: giorgio.papini@dbsrawdat.com



Book Week 2024 is just a month away, and we would like to extend an invitation to parents and students to
participate in our exciting program. Below are three invitations that you can choose from to join us:

1. DBS Author Forum: During Book Week, we welcome parents, staff, and students to join us for the DBS
Author Forum on March 7. For more information, please send an email to
secondary.library@dbsrawdat.com or fill out the following form.

2. Book Week Logo Competition: Secondary school students are invited to participate in our logo
competition by submitting their best hand-drawn or digital designs via email to
secondary.library@dbsrawdat.com by February 12th, 2024. The winner will receive a special prize and the
title of the official Book Week 2024 logo designer!

3. Book Swap 2024: We are collecting books that students want to exchange throughout February. The book
swap activity will take place during breaks in the library and is exclusively for students and staff who bring
books to swap.

We appreciate your participation in these exciting activities and look forward to seeing you there!
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Secondary Library

Library News

https://forms.gle/Ackyxa6eAtKnkY8HA
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We are thrilled to announce our "Poster Design Competition" for the upcoming Spring Fair.

Spring Fair
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School Calendar 2023/24 - Calendar 2023/24

School Uniform and School Shoes 2023-24

Staff email contact list

Welcome to Secondary - Handbook/Teacher
contact details

Kind regards,

Google Classroom

Ongoing Reminders – Useful to Know (New Parents)

Access to E-library for Students – Information on
how our students can access the free e-book
library from home

A reminder of the importance of adhering to our school's uniform policy for shoes and coats. Your
child must wear black polishable shoes that meet our uniform policy and refrain from wearing Nike
Air Force or trainers. 

Please note that students can only wear the school jumper, fleece, or blazer while in school or wear a
plain white or black long-sleeve t-shirt under their school shirts as the temperature drops. 

We truly appreciate your cooperation in ensuring your child follows the uniform policy, as it helps
create a sense of unity among students and promotes a focused atmosphere in the learning
environment. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this update, please contact Ms. Lorente at:
paula.lorente@dbsrawdat.com. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter!

School Uniform

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xK9051K8jcfqD653Be2K8nOLouFPIm5W/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GEqlkJePFKRNpo8hlcM0n3iBIiKCFmDP/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1m1EXODn9oi96IxQk5_WUHJozZQA6626e/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rv4sXBaT1fJ6A6e1VcJ6hE1EbjiBE9JX/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xK9051K8jcfqD653Be2K8nOLouFPIm5W/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GEqlkJePFKRNpo8hlcM0n3iBIiKCFmDP/view
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Sr8S_1lIL2o6McuP4sSgD7x7OaQaCXDszuVJrYeVaIY/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1myAL4utPL0bd69TSVkToMI8CR1RXQgJp/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PgwWbtDAarMP24Pjxwh04HtFeE2tnH06/view?usp=drive_link
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/dbsrawdat.com/dbsrawdatsecondarylibrary?usp=sharing



